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Nissan Patrol 4WD Club General Meetings 
2nd Wednesday of each month at the 

Veteran Car Club 
134 Queens Road 

Five Dock  NSW  2046 
 

 

 

Club mail can be sent to: 
Nissan Patrol 4WD Club 

PO Box 249 
FIVE DOCK NSW 2046 

 

 

The views expressed in this magazine are not necessarily those of the Nissan Patrol 
4WD Club of NSW & ACT Inc.  The Club and its officers do not expect nor invite any 
person to act or rely on any statement, opinion or advice. 
 

The Nissan Patrol 4WD Club website, www.nissanpatrolclub.org  
includes a "members only" area with access to details of upcoming 
trips and other news/information not meant for public consumption.  
To be issued a user name and password to access the website, 
please send an e-mail with your name and home phone number to 
webmaster@nissanpatrolclub.org.   
Put "password required" in the subject area of the e-mail.  After we 
have verified your details, you will receive an e-mail with your log-in 
information. 
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NISSAN PATROL 4WD CLUB 
OF NSW & ACT INC. 
 

About the Club 
 

The Nissan Patrol 4WD Club was established in 1976 by a group of four-wheel drive enthusiasts 

from other clubs interested in pursuing common interests and activities in 4WD'ing, and also aiming 

to give the Nissan Patrol its own identity.  Notwithstanding the club's name, the Club welcomes all 

types of four-wheel drives capable of completing our driver training course. 
 

In 2002, the Club fulfilled a long-held dream and purchased its own property of 94 hectares in the 

Windellama region near Goulburn.  The land is used for Club activities such as bush camping, 

driver training and social activities.  There is also a dam on the property which provides a reliable 

source of water for bush fire fighting. 
 

In May 2006, our initial idea of a large shelter/shed came into fruition and was finally completed.  

The shed acts as our bush classroom which allows us to easily host our Driver Training Courses.  It 

is also the place where we have our Xmas In July, Easter and Club Anniversary weekends, and is 

available for free camping by members at any time. 
 

 

 

Front 

View 

 

Back 

View 

 
 

The club atmosphere is, and always has been, to have fun and develop long lasting friendships from 

a wide variety of people from all over Sydney and the countryside. 
 

 

The club holds regular driver training days for all members, trips from 

one day to several weeks' duration (such as outback trips) and a variety 

of social activities. 
 

Club trips are graded depending on the degree of difficulty to cater for 

all levels of four-wheel driving.  On trips, the traditional ñhappy hourò 

and campfire provide a wonderful setting for swapping yarns, having a 

quiet drink and building solid friendships. 
 

We are strongly committed to ñAccess for Allò (except ratbags) in our National Parks and State 

Forests, protecting the environment through responsible four-wheel driving and helping to 'Clean-

Up  Australia' by cleaning up our bushland. 
 

Since 1980, the Club has been hosting varying types of events for the general public to enjoy in 

their 4WDôs.  In past years there were the annual Nissan Trials, which saw inter-club challenges 

testing the driving skills of both individuals and teams. 
 

In line with current community expectation and demand, the Club 

is running the Son of Trials at River Island on the first weekend of 

November.  These events offer standard road registered vehicle 

owners, from learner drivers through to experienced 4WDôers, to 

participate in a number of challenging courses to fine tune their 

skills and the chance to win some fantastic prizes.  
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2014-2015 COMMITTEE MEMBERS & OFFICE BEARERS  
 

COMMITTEE 

President   Rollanda  

Vice President   Scott  

Secretary   Christopher  

Treasurer   Cindy  

Membership Secretary Jonathan  

Trip Organiser   Steven  

Training Co-Ordinator  Chris  

Land Manager   Kenneth  

Communications/Editor Tania  

Social Convener  POSITION VACANT   

 

OFFICE BEARERS 

Trials Co-Ordinator  Charles  

Assist Trials Co-ordinator POSITION VACANT   

Trials Secretary  Rollanda  

Publicity Officer   POSITION VACANT   

Webmaster   Brett  

Purchasing Officer  POSITION VACANT   

Technical Officer  Iro  

Equipment Officer  Ross  

Librarian   Mark  

Sergeant-at-Arms  POSITION VACANT   

Assistant Membership POSITION VACANT   

Assist Training Co-Ordinator Christiaan  

Assistant Land Manager Stephen ( 

Assistant Editor  Iro 

Assist Social Convener Colleen  

Auditor    POSITION VACANT 

Please contact the President if you would like to join the Committee 

and have a part in the running of YOUR Club. 

 

http://www.nissanpatrolclub.org/
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From the 
Editors 

 
 

Sometimes, being a trip leader and trying to plan out a trip can be a rough road, but you 
still manage to get through it because you know that getting there is half the fun and there 
are some wonderful sites to be seen at the end of that rough road. 
 

And people will follow this daring trip leader as they also want to see these wonderful sites 
and have a few laughs with their new friends on this trip. 
 

But trying to get someone to do a trip report is like falling into the unseen and never ending 
chasm that has unknowingly opened up across that rough road. 
 

Years ago, a trip leader came up with the idea that the last person to arrive at the 
designated meeting place at the start of the trip, was then elected to write the trip report. 
 

This idea should be turned into a Club Rule. 
 

 

Ruby says: 

Don't look at me,  

I can't spell.  

Also, the Photo comp, Junior 
Patroller and Find-a-Word pages 
have been dropped due to lack of 
interest. 

 
 

 

Keep On Patrolling! 
Tania & Iro 

 
& Ruby 

 

 

Next magazine due 
12 January 2015 

 

All articles for the next magazine MUST be sent in a  
Microsoft Word format and forwarded to 

editor@nissanpatrolclub.org  

or mailed to 
The Editor, NPC, 

PO Box 249, Five Dock NSW 2046 
by 20 December 2014. 

 

 

 

 

If you would like to advertise your business 

 in this magazine, please contact Tania at 

editor@nissanpatrolclub.org 
 

Advertising Charges: 

Full Page     $400 p/a 

Half Page     $250 p/a 

Quarter Page     $100 p/a 

Business Card     $50 p/a 

 

mailto:editor@nissanpatrolclub.org
http://www.123rf.com/photo_11342209_office-worker-drinking-coffee-at-desk.html
http://www.dogsleds.ca/dog_sled_number2.html
http://fictionetal.wordpress.com/2012/10/16/is-in-book-advertising-inevitable/
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The Report from 

Madam 
President  

 

 

Hi All,  

 

As the year draws to a close, there are a few things coming up that I am really looking forward to, 

and I hope that you might join in. 

 

First up is the 4WD Adventure Show at Eastern Creek from 17th to 19th October.  Following last 

yearôs success, we have secured a stand again.  Thank you to those who have already volunteered to 

help out, however, we are still short of volunteers to help set up on the 16th and staff it over the 3 

days.  Please contact me if you are able to help. 

 

I am planning another clearing weekend in November.  Last yearôs weekend was very productive 

and a lot of fun.  It also highlighted the great sense of community that is at the heart of the club, so I 

hope that we can do it again.   

 

I cannot believe that Christmas is only 3 short months away, yet it is!!  To kick off the festive 

season, Chris B has organised the annual club Christmas party at the picturesque Budgewoi Holiday 

Park on the shores of Lake Munmorah.  Come for the day, come for the weekend, it promises to be 

a great event.  It gives us all the opportunity to catch up with friends, sing some carols, share happy 

hour and a lunch in a relaxed Central Coast setting.  Please contact Budgewoi (02) 4390 9019 
directly to book your accommodation and Chris B                 to book in for lunch. 

 

Please check out the calendar in the magazine, as there are some exciting new trips.  It is fantastic to 

see an increase in trips.  The photography course is still on, however due to scheduling issues, it 

looks as if it will be early next year.  If you have a trip to put on the calendar or would like to 

discuss the possibility of running a trip, please contact Steven       at trips@nissanpatrolclub.org  

He will be only too happy to suggest some destinations or give you advice if you are a novice. 

 

There are lots of events to become involved in over the next three months, so I hope that you take 

the opportunity to come and take part. 

 

Cheers, 

 

Rollanda 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:trips@nissanpatrolclub.org
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